phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 steve.anderson@budget.ks.gov

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA, Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 12, 2013

The Honorable David Crum, Chairperson House Committee on Health and Human Services Statehouse, Room 512-N Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Crum:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2184 by House Committee on Health and Human

Services

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2184 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2184 would require the Secretary of the Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE) to create a Kansas Plan for Comprehensive Treatment of Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease. Mandatory components of the plan would be recommendations for prevention, early detection, treatment, and management of the disease, as well as increasing education about the disease and proper medical management of the condition. The bill would require publication of the plan on the KDHE website.

Passage of HB 2184 would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA

Director of the Budget